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An update from Mr. Rubin... 
 
I hope you had a lovely Easter break and families and friends who celebrated Eid had a 
wonderful day. Our Value of the Term is Endurance which is an apt one as we transition into 
exam season for our children.  
 
I am conscious that tests can be nerve-wracking. The key message that we give to our pupils 
is that they have worked hard and they are ready! One set of tests test does not define a child 
and as a school, we are more concerned about our children being happy, feeling secure and 
then being in a good place to learn. I have said on many occasions that happy children learn 
and I believe that when you come in to see the children, they are happy, engaged, working 
hard and achieving. We make sure that children hear the message that they need to be as Mrs 
Jheeta would say, ‘the best versions of themselves.’ We are fiercely ambitious for all of our 
children and our results compare most favourably with national and local scores.  
 
Our office team are working hard to make sure that you have the dates for the term shared on 
our website. I know it can be extremely difficult to attend events if you do not have the details. 
Whilst sometimes in primary school, we receive last minute opportunities, I do hear the 
feedback around communicating as effectively as possible.  
 
I hope you enjoy reading what the children have been up to – it has certainly been an action 
packed first couple of weeks back.  
 
Have a lovely weekend and be kind to one another. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Follow Us on Twitter  
 

The very best way to keep up to date with what is happening in our 
school is to follow us on Twitter https://twitter.com/5tJohnsTower . 

 
We have 543 followers and the more followers we have, the more 

people will see what a fantastic school this is. 
 
 
 
 
 

Sharing Success  
at St John’s 

 
There is nothing better than 

children coming into the office 
and sharing great work and 
seeing the excitement on 

someone’s face when they 
have won the Kindness Cup! 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 1 Update  
 

Year one is now nicely settled into their new classroom and it has been a smooth transition for 
them. In the picture below, you can see the children working hard in their mathematics lesson.  

 
  

Follow Us on Instagram  
 

Another way to keep up to date with what is happening in our school is 
to follow us on Instagram @stjohnsbethnalgreen 

 
We have 42 followers so far and there is some lovely content on there 
so if you have this platform, please take the time to have a look and 

follow us.  
  



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Food Bank Update – Mr Rubin 

 
 

 The Easter break saw our busiest foodbank yet. The school receives donations from The Felix 
Project, Reynolds Greengrocers, Tower Hamlets Council and assistance from The Cooks Livery 
and Hygiene Bank. Thank you to Mr. Andy from St Paul’s who collected lots of goods in his car. 
Families that visited our foodbank received a selection of goodies and hygiene products. This 
foodbank would be impossible to do without the assistance of our staff and their families who 

come into the school in their holidays to set everything up. It is a lot of lifting and carrying and I 
am immensely grateful to all of our staff that were and have been able to support this project. If 

you need assistance, we do receive regularly donations of food. Please email us on parents@st-
johns.towerhamlets.sch.uk or mention it to me or Mrs Jheeta at the gate and we can organise a 

slot for you and your family.  



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Reception 
Class Visit the 

Farm 
 

What a lovely opportunity to get back to nature 
and see so many beautiful animals. Thank you 
to Ms Shebli for organising it and all the staff 

and volunteers who assisted. The children had 
a wonderful time! 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 

 
Year 6 Update  

 
On the first page I spoke about it being test 
season. Soon, our Year 6 children will be 

sitting their SATS tests. I know they have been 
working extremely hard.  

 
What is important is that children receive a 
balanced education – our school is not just 

about teaching to tests. 
 

Recently pupils visited Morgan Stanley to learn 
about the importance of finance and the 
trading market. You can also see them 

enjoying a challenging game of bench ball.  



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Class Two Update 
 
Children in Class Two have 

been working very hard, 
immersing themselves in 
the fantastic text, ‘Captain 

Flinn and the Pirate 
Dinosaurs.’ 

 
To understand more about 

the context and the 
characterisation, children 
explored and role-played 
pirates, making props and 

modelling boats. 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Breakfast Club  
@ St John’s 

 
Did you know our breakfast club is open every morning from 8am? You can have a delicious 

nutritious breakfast, play with friends or get your homework completed. It costs £1.00 a day from 
8am and is free to everyone from 8:30am. Give it a try!  

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

St John’s & St Paul’s Whitechapel CE Primary Schools 
Term Dates and Holidays - 2023/ 2024 
 
 
Autumn Term 2023 (75 days) 
 
Staff Training   Mon 4th & Tue 5th September  
First Day of Term  Wednesday 6th September  
Half Term   Monday 23rd – Friday 27th October  
Second half of term Monday 30th October  
Last Day of Term  Friday 22nd December  
 
Christmas Day  Monday 25th December  
Boxing Day   Tuesday 26th December  
 
Spring Term 2024 (54 days) 
New Year’s Day Monday 1st January  
Staff Training   Monday 8th January 
First Day of Term Tuesday 9th January 
Half Term   Mon. 12th to Fri. 16th February  
Second half of term Monday 19th February  
Last Day of Term  Thursday 28th March  
 
Good Friday   Friday 29th March 
Easter Monday  Monday 1st April  
 
Summer Term 2024 (66 days) 
Staff Training   Monday 15th April 
First Day of Term Tuesday 16th April 
May Day Bank Holiday Monday 6th May  
Staff Training   Friday 24th May 
Half Term   Monday 27th to Friday 31st May 
Second half of term Monday 3rd June  
Last Day of Term  Tuesday 23rd July 
 
Ramadan begins Sunday 10th March 2024*  
Eid Al-Fitr  Tuesday/ Wednesday 9th/ 10th April 2024* 
Eid Al-Adha  Sunday/ Monday 16th/ 17th June 2024*   
195 days including 5 staff training days  
* to be confirmed   
 

     
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


